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Letter From The Rector

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,

Looking back at last years at this time, we are fortunate to be offering in-church Worship every Sunday right
now. Those who have been coming each week can confirm that we are make incremental changes that begin
to look like church as we once knew it before the Pandemic set in. That is, with some changes that will
continue to be a part of the future of Christ Church: a camera, lights and a computer sending our Sunday
services literally to people across the country and around the world. Most importantly, parishioners still not
comfortable worshipping in public can still view our services from the privacy of their own home.

Another way that we have found to Stay Church is our daily Live Streamed Noonday Prayer Monday through
Friday. This approximately half-hour includes Bible Study, Sacred Poetry, as well as intercessory prayer and
time set aside for contemplative or silent prayer. This knew way to study and pray together also allows
“newcomers” and friends and family from around the world to join us whenever circumstances allow.

Also, during the Pandemic, we have repaid all but approximately $3,000.00 of what we borrowed from the
Cemetery Fund to replace the Chiller that cools the church in the summer months. A remarkable example of
what we are capable of achieving once we set a goal for ourselves. This is in addition to our Pledges and
Sunday offerings which have enabled us to keep the doors open not only for our own Worship, but to open
our doors to others from all over the Harford County region to participate in Alcoholics Anonymous
meetings, and to stay in shape through Jazzercize and Aerobics classes in the Parish Hall. Thanks to personal
efforts of individuals in our parish, we know have a Little Free Library and Food Pantry available to all 24/7,
and a new Cross on the front rooftop of the church.

In the five years I have been here as your Priest-in-Charge, we have had grants from the Diocese of Maryland
and Local County Grants to help us stabilize our financial situation, as well as reduce our Annual Pledge to
the Diocese almost in half of what it had been six years ago.

Now it is time to secure our future. Fall is the traditional time of year to secure pledges for the year ahead.
There is no telling what the challenges will be in 2022, nor can we even imagine other new directions we may
be able to go to serve God’s people here in Harford County. What we do know is that there will be increased
fuel and electric bills with increased operation of our buildings, not to mention the rising costs of goods and
services.

Each of us will soon receive a mailing asking us to make a Pledge for the Future of Christ Church Forest Hill,
Rock Spring Parish. Look through recent issues of The Chimes and you will see we still do not have weekly
and monthly income to pay all our bills and support the greater mission of the Episcopal Church. Consider
what Christ Church means to you and your family as you fill out a pledge for 2022. As things beyond our
control, like the Pandemic, work themselves out, let us join together to Secure the Future of Christ Church
with a pledge from each household for 2022. Our Lord call us to follow him in living our life together as
active participants of His Father’s Kingdom of love and forgiveness for all persons, no matter what.

Thank you for your ongoing prayers and support for Christ Church! Together we are making a difference in

the lives of others, both here and around the world.
Stay Calm
Yours in Christ,

Fr. Kirk Kubicek, Priest in Charge Stay ConneCtEd
Stay Church



Episcopal
Chureh
Women

We've loaded our sleigh with RAFFLES!

Look for our display in the Parish Hall for the drawing to be held on
December 1, just in time for the holidays!

We have mailed out tickets and a fiyer for those who prefer a contactiess option.
If mailing in payment & tickets, please be sure they arive by the deadline of
November 26. Don't miss out on a chance to win one of these amazing prizes!

HARFORD FAMILY HOUSE CHRISTMAS GIVING

With an early deadline this year, ECW will be shopping for gifts for the family

Christ Church is sponscring. Their Wish List includes clothing, toys, and gift cards for
the mother and her three children.

LET THE ECW ELVES DO THE SHOPPING FOR YOU!

ECW will be earmarking a portion of Raffie Ticket Sales to
support this outreach. For those who would like to provide A | '
MONETARY DONATIONS specifically for Harford Family o 3
House, checks may be written to CHRIST CHURCH ECW '
with HFH Christmas in the note, then either dropped in the J J
collection plate during in person church service OR mailed

to PO Box 215, Forest Hill MD 21050, ATTN: ECW,

We THANK YOU inv advance for your generosity ay we brightenw
the Christinas houday for thiy family!

%3

sessesvesnssroe suserve NOVEMBER 8 ECW MEETING 7PM—ANNEX
[ l l e e tl [ l ()" Decemsir 18 ECW MEETING 7PM—ANNEX
."l"“..’.“‘-‘.!“ Eew m
Ml e' 2018-2019
Christ Church ':: 410-925-5875
are automatically Leigh m 410-838-5922
members of ECW? Jonet CliRon ~ 410-838-5072
YOUR IDEAS ARE oycihens Lamidrs! IR
WELCOME? Treasurer

Melinds Chase  443-866-1134




RAFFLES! RAFFLES! RAFFLES!

The Episcopal Church Women of Christ Church have a fabulous foursome of holiday raffles

to raise funds as we continue providing outreach in the community as well as support of our
Rock Spring Parish.

# 1 HANDCRAFTED QUILT

The talents of The Piecemakers is on display in this striking 63" X 80" quilt of black & white, with
a splash of vivid green! The Piecenakers of Harford County have been mission quilting since
2004, making their home right here at Christ Church, Rock Spring Parish in Forest Hill, MD.
Thank you for your generosity, Piecernakers!

# 2 OLD FASHIONED HOLIDAY

Vintage Postcards 1000 Piece ligsaw Puzzle
Snowman Fleece Throw

Snowman Decorative Pillow

Plush Snowman Shelf Sitter

# 3 COzY CHRISTMAS

$25 Dunkin Gift Card Musical Plush Santa
Set of four Holly Design Mugs Santa & Christmas Tree Canape Spreaders
Plaid Coasters Holly Leaf Hand Towels

Hot Cocoa Mix Santa Slipper Socks

# 4 JUST CHILLIN’

sSnowflake Fleece Throw Scented Haliday Soaps
Five Piece Wine Accessory Set Silver Shimmaer Cosmetic Bag
Bottle of Sparkling luice Just Chillin® Hand Towel

Festive Glass Serving Tray

;I:icket Prices: $2/ea

| | 10 for $15
Purchase your tickets and take a chance on one or all four prizes of your choice!
Drawing to be held December 1
A mailing will go out with tickets and information for a contact—free option.
Tickets may also be purchased in the Parish Hall beginning November 1.
Questions? Please contact Molly: phone 410-652-4502 email: rosiedus2@yahoo.com




The dedication of the new roof cross was held October 17, 2021,

The outdoor dedication & blessing and the reception following the event was a joyous and well-attended fellowship.

Many thanks to Dave Martell and Ed Neal for their hard work and dedication
to the ongoing maintenance of our church.

Crape Myrtles only bloom on new growth. The more old wood you remove, the more new growth the plant
will have to produce. This new growth is where all the blooms will appear from July to September.




LArISt Lhurcn vestry Minutes
September 15, 2021
[Virtual meeting via 2Zoom]
Attendance: Fr. Kirk, Lyn Edmunds, Lois Tidey, Molly Neal, Laurie Morris, Iloyd Merriam and Kate Davis.
Meeting began at 7:05 PM with opening prayer.
The Vestry minutes from the last meeting were approved.

Treasurer's Report: Balance in our checking account is currently $22,744. However, $15,088 is reserved and $10,000 is
from memorial gifts, so we are in the red by $2,344. Our pledge income and hall rentals are not sufficient to meet our
expenses. Leslie will transfer $4,000 of the reserved Warm Hearts Cool Worship fund to the Cemetery account. At the
end of the summer is when we are typically billed for Cemetery maintenance. As of the end of August, we have only
$3,502 left to pay off the chiller (WHCW) debt.

Molly mentioned that Leslie will be putting together a spreadsheet to keep track of gifts and when those donations are
applied to expenses. Until we decide how to spend the recent memorial gifts, a portion of each will be moved into our
T. Rowe Price account.

Cemetery Committee report — Fr. Kirk conducted a graveside service for the family of Vera Dalby whose cremains were
interred on Thursday, September 9.

Rector’s report — Fr. Kirk sent the Vestry a copy of a Vaccine Directive from the Bishops of Maryland that will soon be
forwarded to the congregation. It was also pointed out that there is an online vaccine registry (https://myirmobile.com/)
where you may download a copy of your vaccination records, which is helpful if you’ve lost your COVID vaccine card.

We received an estimate for installing a UV light/sanitization unit in the Annex air handlers (neutralizes viruses and
germs that go through the handler) of just under $3,000. The unit can be programmed so the light comes on at certain
times to extend its life. Eventually, we would need to replace the bulb. A motion was made and approved to apply part
of the COVID-relief grant from Harford County toward this project. Once the Annex is used for music lessons again, it
was recommended that instrument mitigation be put in place for wind instruments — there are masks that cover the end
of wind instruments called bell covers.

Sr. Warden’s report — there was a recent computer glitch in the office and Chad LaFleur was able to help fix the issue
(related to storage/protection of data). And external drive was recommended (minimal cost). We discussed whether to
keep the band stand/stage that’s on the lawn by the front of the church. Since it’s not completely deteriorated, it was
suggested we keep it in place for now.

The invoice for installing the new cross on top of the church hasn’t arrived, yet. We previously voted to use the memorial
gift from the Rigdon family toward the cost of this project. We would like to plan a ceremony/dedication of the new
cross and invite the Rigdons as well as Phil & Lynne Klein (who built the new cross). This is tentatively planned for
Sunday, October 17™, after church.

Jr. Warden’s report - Molly received an update from Dave M. that the Crepe Myrtle trees outside the Parish Hall are not
causing any structural damage to the building. He will prune them heavily and has been doing a lot of work in the garden
beds lately. Dave received quotes on a few items in need of fixing:

+ Fascia on Parish Hall = $375

+ Fascia on Annex = $175

+  Repair of slate on roof snow break = $400

+  Paint louvres in bell tower (labor and paint) = $3500

We voted to approve the first 3 items above and will use funds from the Cemetery account. The painting job will be
discussed at a future meeting.

Lois announced that the Peace Makers Quilting group has ceremony planned for Alice Richardson (Debbie Senes’ sister)
to thank her for all her support over the years. It will be on 9/16 at 2:30pm, outside the Parish Hall, if anyone would like
to attend.

The next meeting will be on 10/20 at 7:00pm.

At 8:12 pm, the meeting ended with a closing prayer and blessing.

Blessings,
Kate Davis



WHAT’S SUE BEEN DOING IN FLORIDA?

What a pleasure it was to see one of our long time friends from Florida visiting us this Fall. Sue Sampson has
been one of our greatest supporters (and a former ECW President) and friend for years and it was so nice to see
her again in person! She continues to keep up with our church events and supports many of our projects from
afar. I kind of interviewed her after church a couple of Sundays ago and found out more about a group she has
joined in Florida.

She explained that she is a member of the Order of the Daughters of the King (aka “DOK”). She had to
undergo training to be a member and earn the privilege to wear the cross that she was wearing. She agreed to
let me write up a little of the information about the group. There are dozens of groups throughout Florida. The
Order of the Daughters of the King is an International Order for women who are communicants of the
Episcopal Church, churches in communion with it, or churches in the historic episcopate such as the Lutheran
(ELCA) and Roman Catholic churches. (Found on the internet) It is an Anglican lay religious order for women
founded in New York in the 19th century which continues today.

Sue says she mainly prays for and with those in need. She loves the spiritual growth as well as the
fellowship. I also discovered that a member of the DOK reaffirms the promises made at Baptism and
Confirmation and pledges herself to a life-long program of prayer, service and evangelism. She receives
support from a worldwide community of like-minded women.

All daughters make the same promises upon their admission to the Order: To Obey the two Rules of the
Order: the Rule of Prayer and the Rule of Service. To Offer at all times loyal aid to our clergy and parish to
spread Christ’s kingdom. To wear faithfully the cross of The Order. To work for the purposes of The Order as
God may give us the opportunity. Each Daughter is unique, and everyone has her own job to do. Some
members will be very visible, while others quietly carry out the work that God has called them to do. As
Daughters of the King, each are called to be on a common mission of spreading the good news of King Jesus
prayerfully in word and deed. The one Order is as diverse as the states and countries that members reside in.

Sue and her Grandson Jacob are loving Florida. They would love to hear from us and if anyone is near them in
Florida — please give her a call and drop in for a visit. She also left us with a message to take time to check-in

with a friend or loved one and let them know you are thinking of them and give them the encouragement they
may need.

It was so wonderful to get to visit with Sue and learn about this organization that I had never heard of before. I
can’t wait to see how many Orders are in Maryland.

God Bless Sue and Jacob. Thank you for the visit.

Mary Jane




VETERANS’ DAY DEALS
Be sure to check each restaurant’s website, or call, for details like military qualifications, restaurant participation, COVID
restrictions and more,

Food and Drink

Bob Evans Veterans and active-duty military get a free meal from a select menu on November 11.
Buffalo Wild Wings Veterans and active military who dine-in with Buffalo Wild Wings can receive a free order of boneless
wings and a side of fries.
California Pizza Kitchen Veterans and active military get a complimentary meal from a select menu. Dine-in and walk-in take-
out only.
Chili's Veterans and active-duty service members get a free meal from a select menu on November 11 Available for in-
restaurant only.
Cracker Barrel Veterans get a complimentary slice of Double Chocolate Fudge Coca-Cola Cake when dining at any location
on November 11.
Denny's Veterans and military personnel get a free Build Your Own Grand Slam on November 11 from 5 a.m. to noon. Dine-
in only.
Dunkin Donuts On November 11 veterans and active-duty military receive a free donut at participating locations. Offer availa-
bie in-store only.
Famous Dave's Military personnel get a free Free Georgia Chopped Pork Sandwich + Side at participating locations
on November 11. Valid for Dine-In, To Go, and Online Ordering. Not valid for call in orders.
Golden Corral Golden Corral is handing out a free meal and beverage card between November 1 and 30 while supplies last.
Military personnel can then redeem their card once for lunch or dinner Monday through Thursday from November 1 to May
31.
IHOP: Free Red, White and Blue pancake combo for veterans.
IKEA Enjoy a free meal at lkea 11/11. Military ID Required.
Krispy Kreme Free doughnut and coffee on 11-11.
Little Cesar's Pizza: One free lunch combo from 11am-2pm.
Olive Garden On 11-11, veterans and current members of the military who dine in get a free entrée from a special menu.
On the Border Active and retired military get a free Pick 2 Combo on 11-11. Dine-in only.
Outback Steakhouse Veterans and active-duty service members get a free Bloomin' Onion and Coca-Cola product to on 11-
11. Offer available for dine-in or to-go {call-in orders only, not available online).
Red Lobster One free appetizer or dessert. Active-duty military and veterans get a free sandwich with fries or tots on 11-11.
Available for dine-in or call-in to-go orders.
Starbucks One free coffee, also eligible to military spouses.
Texas Roadhouse BBQ Texas Roadhouse will hand out dinner vouchers at the stores’ parking lots on 11-11. Veterans and
active-duty military can redeem their dinner vouchers when the restaurant opens for dinner, through May 30, 2022.
Wendy's Free coffee for veterans, active duty and family members.
Yard House One free appetizer or dessert.

Recreation
Amtrak 10% off on travel, valid until January 31t
Caesars Eptertainment Future travel booked between November 4- November 15 will receive a 40% discount
Capital Wheel One free ride on Veterans Day, family members are eligible for a discounted rate
Colonial Williamsburg For the entire Veteran's Day Weekend, (November 11-1 4), the world’s largest living history museum is
offering FREE admission to all active-duty Military, Reservists, Retirees, Veterans, National Guardsmen and their immediate
dependenis.
Disneyland Resorts Varying discounts dependent on location and time for theme parks and hotel services
Mount Vemon Free admission
National Parks All U.S. National Parks will be offering free admission to the public
Maryland Science Center Free admission for active-duty military and veterans, plus $2 off for their guests
Shopping
Dollar General: 11% off in-store and online, also applicable to family members
Home Depot: 10% off
Office Depot/Qffice Max: 25% off in-store purchases through November 13th
Staples: 25% off in-store purchases, also applicable to family members
Target: 10% off in store and online, also applicable to family members
Sports Clips: One free haircut with military ID




The Lane boys continue the legacy of service to others. Following Mom and Dad who were Marines
(Dad a Desert Storm Veteran), Grandfather a Army Vietnam Veteran, Great-Grandfather a Navy WWil

Veteran, and other relatives who have served in the military. As well as Dad, Uncle, and big brother
Drew who served in Law enforcement.

Kincaid and Jacob spent years serving our Church as Acolytes. We returned home in 2008 at which time
Kincaid trained as an Acolyte and then he passed the torch to Jacob. They foillowed the footstep of their
big brother who served as an Acolyte at each Church that became our home while moving in the

military. And of course their father Robert Lane who grew up in Christ Church, much like his Mom, and
served as an Acolyte under Reverend Eads.

Now these two Lane boys, join the ranks of men and women who defend human rights and freedoms

worldwide. Those ready to sacrifice as the Lord did, "we ought to lay down our lives for brothers”
1 John 3:16.

Jacob Lane earned his Eagle, Globe and Anchor on 16 October, and graduated Marine Corps bootcamp
on 29 Oct 2021. He will be home for 10 days of leave, then off to Marine Combat Training and then on to
Helicopter Mechanics school. Upon completion of military occupational school he will refurn home as a
Reservist while he pursues his education in air craft mechanics and possibly mechanical engineering here

Kincaid Lane earning his Airmen wings on 4 Nov when he graduated Air Force Basic Military Train-

ing. From there he heads to his technical school for munitions systems, getting to put to use some of his
education in Mechanical/Electrical engineering technologies. He will then go on to a duty station yet to
be determined. His plan is to finish his last 20-30 college credits while active duty with the intent to apply
to become an officer in Air Force or Space Force, when his time comes to reenlist. Kincaid at the
moment, is planning a 20 year AF career, looking to move into propulsion engine work and has

I, Mom, have sent hem off with confidence that they have the faith, confidence and strength to carry
them through whatever they may face. | have been pleased to receive requests | send their
Bibles, even if their letiers were short. | am reassured that WE here at Christ Church, | did not do it

Thank you ali for your help in raising them and for your continued prayers and influence in there lives
and my own.

Written by

their proud Mom,
Christine.

1
The Little Library staff are very excited for the response of book donations, We greatly appreciate

the large number of books. We are, however, running out of space at the present time. Our new sign
is currently being produced. Our hope is the signwill help move books and help our Little Free
Pantry. We would like to ask that no large boxes of books be donated at this time.

[ I ]
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WEEKLY ENVELOPES

Please remember to include your
parishioner number on your envelopes. It
helps ensure accuracy of our records.

If you need envelopes or have questions re-
garding your giving statement please contact
Leslie Amtmann.

BLESSINGS REPORT

October 3 $2,175
October 10 $1,155
October 17 $ 915
October 24 $ 360
October 31 $ 770

We need $2,000 each week to
meet our expenses.

Please remember to
mail your offering to:

Christ Church
P.O0.Box 215
Forest Hill, MD 21050

We are having trouble with mail delivery:
Please send all mail to P.O. Box ONLY.

Christ Church, P.O. Box 215, Forest Hill MD 21050

Do Not include the street address:

The Hand Me Down Hub closet is
overflowing! Clothes of all sizes
from infant to teen available.
Send in a request for yourself or
someone you know.

HAND ME DOWN HUB

UPDATES TO THE DIRECTORY

Please email any changes to your address, phone numbers or email address to Anna.




HAPPY BIRTHDAY November Special Days
November -
. _ 1 All Saints Day
13—Mark Lane & Catherine Horchner
! onHoRCHaE 1;’331{112 _\P;al(fiﬁ o f Sol 3:1-9 or Isaiah 25:6-9
A ‘ S 28550n; 15dom o olomon > 1-¥ Or {sala Nl
}; JROSEPE IL\Tecke}‘, deEibibby Ol 2nd Lesson: Revelation 21:1-6a
e e Gospel: John 11:32-44
20—Glassell Parker
22—Audrey Hoover & Cassidy Hoover
24—Silvia Meranski
27—Hollis Eaton 2 All Souls Day
Psalm: Psalm 130
Ist Lesson:  Wisdom 3:1-9
2nd Lesson: 1 Thessalonians 4:13-18
Gospel: John 5:24-27
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY
November
]—Fr. Kirk & Mallory Kubicek 30 St. Andrew the Apostle
8—Fr. Larrie Smith & Janet Clifton Psalm: Psalm 19 or 19:1-6
1st Lesson:  Deuteronomy 30:11-14
2nd Lesson: Romans 10:8b-18
Gospel: Matthew 4:18-22
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Please PRAY for those who are sick, in any kind of need or difficulty, especially:

For the residents of Harford Family House; For peace and understanding in Baltimore; For all the victims of recent
terror attacks throughout the world; For the refugees leaving Syria and Central America in desperation; For those
who suffer because of the extreme humanitarian crises; For all the people in the Middle East, that they can
experience peace and stability in their lands; For the victims of natural disasters; For the communities that have
experienced Mass Shootings & Riots.

For those on our prayer list: For Sue Tressler, Lynn Klein, Kevin & Linda, Anna Humphreys, Phil Klein, Betty
Parker, Beverly Gomez, Tara Schatzel, Dan Moss, Ken Edmunds Jr, Robin, Keith Hamilton, Sharon Selke, Sharon
Slaugenhoup, Warren Flatt, Caroline, Donald Heddy, Karen Fulcomer, Art Smith, Eliot, Rebecca, Louise, Carole,
Becky, Don, Peter, Lael, Jacqueline, Hollis, Mike Yates, Sue Sampson, Lois & Richard Tidey, Catherine Horchner,
Ken, Libby Ohl, Judith Herseth, Mary Tucci, Sherry Cole, Silvia Meranski, Sam Robertello, Eileen Shaver, Nancy
Capricciuolo

For our Missionary: Jean M. Baumbach

For these parishioners who are unable to be with us every Sunday:
Glassell & Betty Parker; Anna Humphreys; Beth Hauser; Lyndon
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Sunday Monday |Tuesday Wednesday | Thursday |Friday Saturday
9:00-11:00a [9:00-11:00a {9:00-11:00a |9:00-11:00a 9:00-11:00a  |8:30-10:30 a
9:45 am Live/In Person |Jazzercise Jazzercise Jazzercise Jazzercise Jazzercise AA—New
Morning Prayer 5:30-6:45p 10 am Quilt- |5:45-7:45p 6:50-7:50p 7:00-8:00p Beginnings
(4" Sunday) Jazzercise ers Jazzercise Aerobics AA—TFri
Comm Service 7:00-9:00p 6:50-7:50p 8:30-9:30p Night Group
(1%, 27 31, 5 AA—Mon | Aerobics AA-—Primary
Sundays) Night Raw  |8:30-9:30p Purpose
AA—Primary
Purpose
1 2 3 4 5 6
. All SoulsDay | ] jye Stream | Live Stream | Live Stream
Live Stream | Live Strcam | 11.55 465 | 11:55noon | 11:55 noon
11:55 noon 11:55 noon
it —_— prayer prayer prayer
7 24th Sunday 8 9 10 12 13
After Pentecost 3;3&1;@5% &l‘:;;
9:45 am ) Live Stream | Live Stream | Live Stream ! ! ! ! ! I Live Stream
Communion Service | 11:55noon | 11:55noon | 11:55noon | 11:55noon | 11:55 noon
AG- Janet/Larrie prayer prayer prayer prayer prayer
14 25th Sunday 15 16 17 18 19 20
After Pentecost Vestry Meeting
Live Stream | Live Stream 7:00 pm Live Stream | Live Stream
. 9:45 alg . 11:55 noon | 11:55 noon Iiilvi_sStream 11:55 noon | 11:55 noon
ommunion Service raver e :55 noon raver Taver
AG—Kate Py pray prayer F =
21  Last Sunday 22 23 24 26 2
After Pentecost
Christ The King _
Live Stream | Live Stream | Live Stream Live Stream
. 9:45 ané , 11:55noon | 11:55 noon | 11:55 noon 11:55 noon
ommunion Service prayer T S T
AG- Molly pray pray pray
28 1st Sunday of 29 30
Advent %
Live Stream iﬁ &
9:45 am 11:55 noon S
pras tcal IR T i
jt SeDOIS Live Stream
11:55 noon
prayer




